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PORT SECURITY ADVISORY No. 06-2018

FOR : All PPA Employees
Port Police/Security Guards
Oroport Cargo Handling Personnel
All Shipping Lines/Ship Agents/Shippers/Consignees
All Ancillary Service Providers
Other Port Stakeholders
All Others Concerned
This PMO

SUBJECT : ISSUANCE OF CARGO AND NON-CARGOI/LIGHT
VEHICLE STICKER/PASS

In accordance with the International Ship and Port Facility Security (ISPS) Code
and pertinent PPA regulations and Standard Operating Procedures on access
control of vehicles, please be respectfully informed that this Office now issues
the annual vehicle sticker/pass for cargo and non-cargo/light vehicles for the CY
2018.

Port users with non-cargo/light vehicles and with legitimate business or purpose
inside the port may apply for the said sticker/pass at the Port Police Division
Office located at the Access Control Gate, Gate 4, PMO-Misamis
Oriental/Cagayan de Oro subject for the evaluation and approval by the
Authority. Subject sticker/pass has a minimal administrative fee of Php 84.00
inclusive of 12% VAT and shall be honored by the port security personnel at
Gates 1A, 3 and 4 only.

However, for cargo sticker/pass, only those permittees engaging in trucking
services and with duly issued Permit-To-Operate (PTO) from the Authority are
entitted for the aforesaid stickers/pass after submission of the required
documents and payment of all applicable fees. This sticker/pass shall be
honored by the port security personnel at cargo port gates only and has an
administrative fee of Php 112.00 inclusive of 12% VAT. This non-transferable
sticker/pass shall be posted at the upper right hand corner of the vehicle's
windshield conspicuous enough to be seen by security personnel.

As a matter of port policy, it shall be construed that the issuance of these
stickers/passes is a mere privilege and not a matter of right and bearers of said
pass are not exempt from routine security inspection or access prohibition to
areas designated as restricted areas for security purposes, especially during
Heightened Security Alert Levels. Further, despite the possession of such
sticker/pass, the Authority may disallow entry or escort the vehicle to exit the
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port premises after such vehicle has found to have safety and security
deficiency/ies during inspection upon entry at access gates or during random
inspection at the ports’ operational areas. Thus, access privilege of such
vehicle/s can only be reinstated after repairing and complying appropriately all
the deficiency/ies noted by the Authority.

For your guidance and information.

PP/SUPT. BERNARDO A. GARTALIA
Port Police Diyvision Manager



